GLOUCESTER STREET P5 LOADING ZONE

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Basil Pettigrew, DDI 941-8542

The purpose of this report is to inform the Board of a request seeking approval to create two P5
loading zones on the southern side of Gloucester Street east of Manchester Street. This request is
being submitted to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee’s 5 November meeting. (See

“Cue Time Ltd” and “The Clinic” have submitted the request for the loading zones to enable deliveries
and pick ups. These loading zones will overcome problems with vehicles double parking and blocking
the traffic lanes in both Gloucester Street and Manchester Street.

As “The Clinic” provides health services (including doctors, pharmacy and physiotherapy), it has been
stated that ambulance parking is also sometimes required.

The most convenient location for the loading zones is in the space east of Manchester Street currently
designated as metered parking. Vehicle parking in this area is currently well supplied, and the removal
of two metered parks to provide loading zones is supported by the Parking Operations Manager.

Staff
Recommendation: That the information be received.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the information be received.



Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


